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26th April, 2018

DIARY 
Term 2  

April  

Fri 27th Prep Tour ï 9.30am 
May  

Tue 1st Prep Tour ï 9.30am 
Thu 3rd Jogging Club 8.15am  / Prep Tour ï 11.30am  
Fri 4th Grade 6 Interschool Sport 
Mon 7th Prep Tour ï 11.30am 
  PTA Meeting ï 7.00pm in the Library 

School Council Meeting ï 7.15pm 
Wed 9th Prep Tour ï 11.30am 
  PTA Motherôs Day Stall 
Thu 10th Jogging Club 8.15am /  House Cross Country 
Fri 11th PTA Motherôs Day Stall 

Grade 6 Interschool Sport 
Tue 15th 15th, 16th, 17th ð NAPLAN testing 
Wed 16th MEET - Walk, Ride, Scoot to School Day 
Fri 18th Grade 6 Interschool Sport 
Thu 
Tue 

24th 
29th 

Grade 5 Vietnamese Lunch ï Le Hoang 
District Cross Country (Qualifying round) 

Wed 30th Grade 4 Camp departs ï Phillip Island  
June   

Wed 6th Prep Scienceworks Excursion  

  
 

 

 

 

FASHION CLUBWEAR ï new link for orders 
Please note: The new link for ordering uniforms online 
from Fashion Clubwear is https://fcw.com.au/#shops 

 
 

Camp Australia  
 
For more details on After School Care, Before School 
Care and School Holiday Program please phone Camp 
Australia on 1300 105 343.Registration is available 
online at www.campaustralia.com.au. 
 
 
 

Uniform Shop  
 

 

The Uniform shop is open on the following days - 
 

Mondays  ï 8.30am to 11.00am 
Wednesdays -  2.00pm to 4.30pm 
 

Claire McAvoy 
Uniform Shop co-ordinator

 

 
 

Principalõs Report 
 

 

                                                 

It is hard to believe that we are nearly 2 weeks into term 2 already!  It has been great to see so many happy 
children return from holidays ready to continue their learning.  It is also great to have Bev Harvey back after 
her time at Dandenong South Primary School in term 1.  It has been great to hear of her leadership 
development through the óUPô program and we know we are very lucky to have Bev as an important part of 
our schoolôs leadership team. 
 

This weekôs article from Michael Grose is titled óTalking to kids makes them smartô.  Building quality 
relationships with our children can be further enhanced by regular conversations with our children.  This 
article provides a number of practical tips on talking with children. 
 

Grade 6 Camp 
I would like to thank our wonderful grade 6 students for the way they approached their Canberra Camp in the 
last week of term 1.  The reports from all involved were that they were among the best groups of students we 
have ever taken away from MEPS.  Their behaviour was outstanding.  The students showed great interest in 
all of the experiences undertaken, asked great questions and listened attentively.  It is great to hear that our 
students consistently displayed such a mature and considerate approach while on camp.  I would like to 
again thank the staff and parents who attended and organised the camp, making it such a great experience 
for our children. 
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ANZAC Day 
Well Done to all who were involved in our ANZAC assembly on Tuesday and to those who attended an 
ANZAC Day service yesterday.  It is great to see so many of our students take a real interest in the meaning 
of ANZAC Day and pay their respects to those who fought for the freedoms we all enjoy in Australia today. 
 

2019 Enrolments 
Tours for prospective students for 2019 have now begun.  A variety of dates and times are available for 
parents (dates on our website) who are looking to enrol their child in our school next year.  If you know of 
anyone who is interested in enrolling their child at MEPS next year, please encourage them to contact the 
office to arrange a tour this term.  Enrolment forms are available from the office. 
 

Important Dates 
School Council ï Monday, 7th May 
Queenôs Birthday Public Holiday ï Monday, 11th June 
Last Day of term 2 ï Friday, 29th June 
First Day of term 3 ï Monday, 16th July 
Other Pupil-free days ï Thursday, 28th June ï Parent-teacher interviews 
                                   -  Friday, 27th July ï Professional Development on teaching Writing 
 
 

Brett Bell 
Principal 

 

Assistant Principalõs Report 
 

It is good to be back in my role at Mt Eliza PS. I had a wonderful time at Dandenong South PS and consider 
myself very fortunate to have had the opportunity to go there, and be welcomed into their school community. 
Dandenong South PS has a similar enrolment to us and is a culturally diverse community. The one thing that 
I did learn is not so much how different we are but rather how many similarities there are between our 
schools. The students were lovely engaged learners with high aspirations. The parents were wonderful 
caring parents committed to the best life possible for their children.  
 

I also had the pleasure of joining the Grade Six students on the Canberra Camp. It was an amazing camp 
and Iôd like to thank the teachers, student teachers and parents who attended as well. They worked 24/7 to 
make sure that the children were safe, well cared for and had a wonderful time. I was particularly impressed 
by the attitude of the students; they were totally focussed in the moment and enjoyed every activity that we 
attended. At all times, they were open to learning as much as they could at each presentation. We were all 
very proud of the Grade Six students and how they represented our school in Canberra.  
 

This week 
Thanks to the PTA for organising another Movie night. These are the events that the children look forward to 
and remember most. This was such a great opportunity for the children to enjoy mixing with their friends and 
family together outside of school hours at school.  
 

Thank you to the Communication and SRC Leaders for running the ANZAC assembly on Tuesday morning. 
They worked particularly hard behind the scenes to make sure that the Assembly was well prepared and their 
speaking parts were rehearsed. We were fortunate to have Able Seaman John McCorkelle from the 
Australian Navy Band play the bugle for us. Thanks too to Lisa Grgic, Phil Leonard and Jodie Croft for their 
help on the day.  
 

Next week 
Our Prep and new family tours are well underway. If you know of any families of Kinder children in the area 
please encourage them to book a tour date.  
 

Reminder 
Thanks for all your patience at after school pick up in the service road. We are aware that it becomes 
congested and we appreciate your patience and following the traffic rules. It is fortunate that we now have 
the Canadian Bay Rd carpark as well as access to the St James the Less carpark. Do not access the Staff 
Carpark to pick up your children as these spaces are strictly for teachers and staff. It is also dangerous to exit 
the carpark between 3:15pm and 3:30pm as there are children walking past the staff car park entrance.  
Please remember that your children are supervised until 3:30pm. The carpark does clear by 3:25pm, if you 
arrive then, you will find that you can park your car. At 3.30pm the children will be seated on the steps to wait 
for you. At 3.35pm a staff member will call you if you have not picked up your child. At 3:40pm any children 
who have not been picked up are taken to Camp Australia After School Care until you arrive. Please note 
that there will be a charge for the Camp Australia childcare service.  
 
 



Tip 
To encourage your child/ren to discuss their day when you meet them after school try this conversation 
starter this week:  
ñWhat do you think you should do/learn more of at school?ò 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Have a great weekend and a great week ahead at MEPS. 
 
Bev Harvey 
Assistant Principal 

 



 
 

Jogging Club 2018       
Dear Parents,   
 

It was awesome to have over 100 children turn up last Thursday for our first Jogging Club for the year. Our 
Jogging Club will continue through Term 2 and Term 3 and is held every Thursday morning on the school 
oval from 8.15am to 8.40am. Studentôs laps are recorded on their own individual Jogging Club card. Five laps 
of the school oval equals one kilometre. 
  

Prizes will be given out at the end of Term 3 to the boy and girl in each year level who completes the most 
laps as well as to the grade that completes the most laps. Each week our Sport Leaders will also be looking 
for their óRunner of the Weekô. 
 

Jogging Club is a great way to start the day and keep your body fit and healthy. Itôs also great preparation for 
our school cross country in the middle of term 2. 
 

We hope to see lots more students come along each week. 
 

Brent Schuster 
 

 

PTA 
 

Our Family Movie Night on Tuesday was a huge success with over 80 families attending. Thank you to all 
who helped with the preparation of this great evening before and on the night - especially Yvonne Cresswell, 
Nikki Sheers and Bruce Stadus.  
Thank you also to our most generous sponsors (whose names will appear in next weekôs newsletter) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NOTE: Our next PTA meeting will be held next Monday, 7th May at 7.30pm in the Library 
 
Nicole Valasis & Sarah Watson 
PTA 

 
HEAD LICE 

Those annoying little critters are back again! There have been several cases of Head Lice reported to school. 
This is an ongoing problem within all schools. All parents are asked to please check your child/renôs hair 
thoroughly and regularly.  If you notice any live lice OR eggs (which are very often hard to detect), please 
treat accordingly. Students may return to school once their hair has been treated.  

 
RIDE, WALK AND SCOOT TO SCHOOL DAY 

 

We are very excited to announce that we are having a Ride, Walk and Scoot to School Day on Wednesday, 
16th May. The MEET Reps will be promoting this during the coming weeks and there will be stickers and 
Certficates for those students who participate. 

 
Raffle tickets will also be given to all participants.  The raffle prizes have been 
generously donated by our sponsor GIANT Frankston (the old Jones Cycles). 
More information in next weekôs newsletter. 
 
 

 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Term 2 Book Club  
Reminder - Book Club orders close on Wednesday, 2nd May. All 
orders  must  be placed online (do not send orders to school).  
To place your order, visit the website 
www.scholastic.com.au/LOOP. If unsure, follow the instructions 
below ï 

1. If this is the first order youôve ever placed, open an 
account with yours and your childôs details. If you have 
placed an order before, you will need to log in. 

2. Click on new orders 
3. Scroll to bottom of page and click on Issue 3 > Order 
4. Select child and place your order (by 2nd May) 

Sorry, only online orders can be accepted. 
 

If you have any further questions, please contact Kate Bayly  via 
email baylyke@gmail.com 
 

Thank you, 
 

Kate Bayly 
 

Book Club Organiser 
 

 

 

Community Notices  
¶ Mt Eliza Red Legs Auskick 

Our Auskick centre has been operating for over 10 years. The 
majority of participants are from local schools and kindergartens. 
On average, we have 300 children participate in Auskick, with a 
number of them graduating into junior football players for the Mt 
Eliza Redlegs.   
 

The centre operates on Saturday mornings at 9am at the Emil 
Madsen Reserve Mt Eliza.   
 

Auskick is available to all Kinder (aged 5 in 2018) to Grade 6 
students.  We also have an ñAll Girl Gridò available.  

 

Our football season started on Saturday 14th Apr-2018 at 
9:00am.   

 
Thank you to the following advertisers  

for sponsoring our Newsletter 
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